
Friday 23rd September 2022
Multi Academy Trust

Our Mission, Vision and Values

Mission: The Roseland Trust provides outstanding education for our  communities, where everyone
succeeds.

Vision: To inspire a love of learning within environments that are  happy, respectful and
challenging, where everyone feels valued and  able to reach their full potential.

Values: Kindness, Ambition, Responsibility.

Tregony School Three Rs

Respectful, Responsible and Resilient

Dear Parents/Carers,

If your child is due to start school in September 2023 or start secondary school in Septemeb please
check the application

School place applications for September 2023 entry

To apply for a place at one of these points of entry, go to our September 2023 admissions page.

● Starting infant/primary school
For children born between 1 September 2018 and 31 August 2019

The application deadline is 15 January 2023

● Transfer to secondary school
For children born between 1 September 2011 and 31 August 2012
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https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-admissions/apply-to-start-school-or-transfer-to-junior-secondary-or-ks4-school-in-september-2023/


The application deadline is 15 January 2023

Nasal Flu Vaccine

In 2022/23, all children in Primary Schools from Reception to year 6 (inclusive) will be o�ered the
vaccine. The vaccination is free and recommended for young children; it is administered by a quick
and simple spray up the nose. Please enter www.nhs.uk/child-flu to access information explaining the
vaccination programme which also includes details about the small number of children for whom the
nasal vaccine is not appropriate. The patient information leaflet is also in the attached link: FLUENZ
Tetra, INN-influenza vaccine (live attenuated, nasal) (medicines.org.uk). We are due to visit your child’s
school on WEDNESDAY 12TH OCTOBER 2022 In order to access the online consent form, please enter
or click on the following link https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu PLEASE ENSURE YOU
ENTER THE FULL UNIQUE SCHOOL REFERENCE CODE. The code for your child’s school is: EE142668.
Please submit your consent form by midday MONDAY 10TH OCTOBER 2022 to ensure your child
receives their vaccination. If you experience any problems accessing the  form please telephone 01872
221105 and the team will be happy to help. Please note that as in previous years you must opt into the
programme. If a consent form is not submitted your child will not be vaccinated.

Fundraising
Bag2School will be collecting from Tregony Community Primary School, Car park – near
main reception on Friday September 30th. Please bring your bag (or bags!) of unwanted textiles.
These may include adults’ and children’s clothes, shoes (tied together please), hats, belts, handbags
and soft toys, (please refer to http://uk.bag2school.com/ for full details). In addition to raising much
needed funds it will also raise awareness amongst the children of the benefits of recycling and reuse.
Please leave bags outside reception before 9.15am and help us have a really good collection. Thank
you!

Little Carne Nursery have enjoyed exploring their local community this week, looking at the di�erent
buildings around the village and recognising the di�erences between their houses. They have also
enjoyed learning about autumn and joined Towan Class for a special enrichment day. We have been
very proud of how well the children have behaved when going on walks outside of the school grounds.
They understood the importance of road safety, listened carefully to instruction and walked very
sensibly together. Can we please remind parents to label all items bought to Nursery, including drinks
bottles. Thank you.

In Towan Class, this week, we have been exploring what good turn taking looks like and what we could
say in order to make sure this happens. We have also been exploring di�erent ways of mark making.
This week, we explored felt tips and how to add more detail within pictures. Towan Class had a lovely
time on Thursday with their autumn day with Little Carne.

In Summers Class this week the children have been working hard, getting used to our new phonics
scheme, Read Write Inc.  The sessions are very di�erent to how we used to teach phonics; however, the
children have really embraced this new way of learning and are showing good progress already.   In
PE this week, the children have learnt about di�erent balances and ways to help themselves balance,
without falling over!  In art, the children created some fantastic water/wave pictures, using di�erent
lines and mark making materials.

This week, Pendower Class enjoyed exploring their very own beach and the surrounding coastal
paths. In history, we have been looking at Bonfire Night. We looked closely at  sources to compare how
Bonfire Night celebrations have changed over time. We also discussed if Bonfire Night should still be
celebrated today.

In Porthcurnick Class, this week, we have been learning how Celtic tribes were  living in Roundhouses
in hillforts when the Romans invaded.   We also looked closely at Roman life in Pompeii and, after
watching some fascinating reconstructions,  made a timeline of the fateful day when Vesuvius
erupted.   Ca va?  In French, we learned how to say how we are feeling and, in art, we worked on our
shading skills, shading in one direction, with no gaps and even tones.
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Portholland Class have been troubleshooting circuits and using scientific language to explain any
problems that they have found. They have also continued learning about the Vikings, their invasion
of Lindisfarne and the reasons that they left Scandinavia and came to Anglo Saxon England.

Porthluney Class have been continuing to learn about the ancient Greeks this week. The children
have enjoyed writing descriptions of a minotaur, writing which shows great promise and bodes well
for the year ahead. In our history lesson, we learnt about the Olympics. We compared the ancient and
modern day Olympics and we were surprised to learn how many similarities there are between these
two events. However, we do think that chariot racing should be reinstated as an Olympic sport!

Kate Douglass

Headteacher

The School Council has supported us with deciding the cultures of our school.  We have decided on
Tregony’s ‘Three Rs’ - Respectful, Responsible and Resilient.

For your information, the majority of letters will be
sent via email so please check your inbox
frequently! Thank you.

Uniform code

Nasal Flu

Applications for Reception and Secondary school

Bag for school

Respectful, Responsible and Resilient

Respectful

Walking around the school and lining up
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● Tuesday 27th September:  Parent phonics meeting either 2pm or 6pm
● Monday 3rd October: Tempest school photographs
● Thursday 20th October: 9.15 am Harvest Festival Assembly

Inset Days for 2022/23

● Monday 5th September 2022
● Tuesday 3rd January 2023
● Friday 9th June 2023

New School Year 2022

Little Carne: Pippa for fantastic problem solving
Towan:
Summers:
Portholland:
Porthcurnick:
Porthluney:

Little Carne: Elowyn for following instructions
carefully.
Towan: Zachary for adding super detail within
his creative work. For taking pride in everything
he does
Summers:  Monty for always working hard and
trying his best
Pendower : Harley for his hard work in phonics
this week.
Porthcurnick: Gabriel and Grace for having a
positive attitude to their learning.
Portholland:  Harriet for impressing with her
writing and drive to succeed, all with the biggest
smile
Porthluney: Nancy for showing an excellent
determination to succeed so far this year.
P.E: Rory for showing excellent stamina at
running club.

Team captains and points
Godrevy: Isaac, Seth: 251
Trevose: Annie, Tristan: 388
St Anthony: Ben, Nancy: 332
Lizard: Dylan, Lacey: 314

Towan 91.82: %
Summers: 94.81%
Pendower 97.14%
Porthcurnick: 93.93%
Portholland: 98.28%
Porthluney: 96.45%
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White band -
Yellow band -
Orange band -

Blue band -
Green band -
Brown band -
Black band -

Tregony Clockhouse Players

Tregony Clockhouse Players are looking for primary aged children to join the group for their pantomime
Sleeping Beauty.  This will be performed during February half-term week.

For more information, please call information Alisa n 01872530680.
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